Predator-proof Fences Could Save Hawaii’s Albatrosses
By Mrs. DC
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The island of Oahu is facing a sad crisis.  The island’s native sea birds are at risk of extinction as a result of uncontrolled predators.  The situation of the albatross is particularly disheartening.  The albatrosses were one of Hawaii’s first inhabitants, even before the native Polynesians.  They have survived centuries on our island, yet now, due to recently introduced predators, we are at risk of losing these majestic creatures forever.  It is time for the people of Oahu to work together to preserve and restore the albatross population.  Installing predator-proof fences at Kaena Point could save Hawaii’s albatrosses.

The albatross population is rapidly disappearing.  Predators are literally killing the albatrosses dozens at a time.  Cats, dogs, rats, and mongooses (all animals that were brought to Hawaii long after the albatross had made Hawaii its home) are now entering the birds’ largest nesting ground at Kaena Point.  They are destroying nests and eggs, often times killing young albatross birds before they have learned to fly.  Because the birds nest on the ground, they are particularly at risk of predators.  In 2007, 13% of albatross chicks were killed by cats, dogs and mongooses.  In addition, scientists believe that rats are responsible for 40-60% of bird extinctions on islands worldwide.  We can’t allow this to happen to our native albatross sea birds.


Installing a predator-proof fence around Kaena point will preserve and restore the albatross population.  A stainless steel fence 2 meters high could prevent all predators, from large dogs to animals as small as 2-day-old mice, from entering the preserve.   According to the Kaena Point Restoration Project (KPRP), there would be no change in access for fishing, hiking, bicycling, and other recreational and educational activities at Kaena Point.  In addition, the fence color will be selected to blend into the natural environment, making it invisible from the ocean.  Although the fence would be the first of its kind in the United States, similar fences have been successful in restoring sea bird populations in over 30 projects in New Zealand.   The KPRP predicts that such a fence would save our current population of albatrosses and that, within a few years, we would start to see their population increasing.

The island of Hawaii is rapidly changing.  Let’s make sure that this progress is not at the expense of our native animals.  Oahu should be proud to be home to such a unique and rare bird population.  A predator-proof fence is a reasonable solution that balances the interests of the sea birds and the needs of the humans who enjoy using Kaena Point.  The people of Oahu should contact the Kaena Point Restoration Project to find out how they can get involved before it is too late.
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